UNIFORMED SERVICE/TRANSPORTATION

COMMITTEE MEETING

December 6, 2018 Excuse

Carolyn Thompson, Co-Chair Patricia Lewis

Ted kovaleff LOA

Patricia Johnson Absent

Michelle Caines April Tyler

The meeting opened @ 6:30PM

There was no quorum present.

Michael Steigman from Down To Earth Markets came before the committee to inform us of the renewal permit for the 5 additional spaces for the market on Saturday ONLY.

26th Pct: Det. Jason Harper reported the robberies are down, there also seems to be a pattern:

- Forcible removal of property & removal of property in the Transit System, Grand Larceny in the Transit System – Felony Assault 0 versus 1 last year – Grand Larceny 14 this year versus 7 this year.
- 2. There is a complaint of scam of and individual posing as a agent from Chase Bank, this individual ask the victim to meet with him promising a job while a second person rips of you bag, be very aware of anyone asking you to meet for anything.

<u>30 Pct:</u> Officer Mendez reported that robberies are up. There have been many robberies at Rite Aide, CVS and Duane Reade, at each of these locations the time varies.

There also seems to be a pattern of 5 male blacks following imdividuals. There was also a robbery in Jackie Robinson Park.

Burglary at 510 West 148th Street in the apartment.

PSA 6 Det. C. Cheatham reported that 3 crimes were reported:

- 1. Robbery on November 30, 2018
- 2. 55 LaSalle Street on November 12, 2018 child hits is mother and child was removed from the home.
- 3. On November 17, 2018 a report of a wallet missing.

<u>DOT</u>: Lyle Blackwood stated that DOT will be having Weekend Walks, you can go the DOT web site to get the information.

Ms. Thompson asked Mr. Blackwood to check 12th Avenue for additional parking for the school which is located at 133rd street. The double parking has become a major problem for the community and the parents dropping off their children. The additional parking would free up the congestion on Broadway.

Mr. Thompson also requested that DOT take another look at the Count Down signals along Broadway, Amsterdam Avenue and the 125th Street Corridor. These signals do not allow enough time to cross the street and it is very important that these signals work.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Thompson-Chair

OLD BUSINESS: NONE

NEW BUSINESS: Renewal of Applications:

Café: 1600 Amsterdam Avenue

The 26th pct. has no objection.

Fumo Italian Food: The 30th Pct. has no objection